
In General…
Here we are in the middle of August already, how did that
happen?  I know how July flew by for me since most of it was
spent  traveling,  but  where  the  heck  has  the  beginning  of
August gone?

I am 30 weeks + a few days pregnant.  I talked to the doctor
yesterday and am most likely going to have the baby at 39
weeks (planned cesarean), so there is not too much time left
of this pregnancy – for that, I am mostly glad!  I cannot wait
to meet little Luke!  Plus I’m sick of the soreness, the
nausea, the moodiness, and all that good stuff.  I just hope
that I turn back into a normal person again because right now
it seems like an impossibility.  I can’t remember my life
before I was pregnant – did I really have enough energy to
function every day?  Sure don’t now, but most days, I can fake
it but that is exhausting in itself.

I wrote a few posts ago about making important decisions and
about  doors  of  opportunity  opening  for  us.   For  certain
things, we are still praying, being patient, and waiting to
see what God’s plan is for us right now.  In the meantime, we
did  reach  one  decision  about  a  lifestyle  change  for  our
family, and we are very excited to get started.  Close family
already knows what this is about, but do I want to reveal it
to others for the first time in a blog?  I’m not sure…  But
either way, we are very excited about it, and it’s been a lot
of fun already to begin this journey.  Just another thing to
look forward to this fall!

Tonight is the last night of our Wednesday night Bible study,
and it’s been great to make new friends and to get to know
these families.  I am looking forward to having 3 (THREE!!)
free Wednesday nights for our family once the class is over
and before youth group starts again.  And how is this for
irony?  I wrote the preceding paragraphs, saved it as a draft,
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then did lunch with the kids before coming back to it.  During
lunch, I checked the mail and I found postcards notifying us
of youth group leader training meetings on TWO of my THREE
free Wednesdays.  Sigh.  I need to be happy with that one free
evening, but my human nature disappoints me because I almost
had 3 free Wednesdays instead of one…  oh well, such is life. 
Wednesday nights are fun anyway; I just wish I had more energy
to enjoy them.

My Monday morning Bible study is drawing to a close also –
that one I will really miss.  I’ve become close with the other
ladies in my class, and it’s been so great to get to know them
and learn about the similarities and the differences in our
lives and journeys in our relationships with Christ.  I will
even  miss  the  5  hours  a  week  of  homework  –  it  was  SO
incredibly valuable and eye-opening for me to spend this time
with God’s word.  If I weren’t taking on so much this fall, I
would definitely sign up for another one.  Maybe in the spring
or next summer…

Seen some movies lately, as usual – I think it’s probably mine
and Hubby’s favorite thing to do together, snuggle and watch
movies after long days of work and tending the kids.  I had
heard that the new Planet of the Apes movie was supposed to be
good, so we saw that, but I was disapointed.  It was okay, but
I was hoping for less ape, more planet – meaning, the movie
ended just as the apes were about to take over.  I would have
liked to see their rise to power as they actually take over
the planet.  Maybe that’s going to be saved for the next
movie?  The movie was entertaining, but there was a little too
much animal cruelty and not enough payoff – seeing the apes
take over the planet – for having to watch all that animal
cruelty.  Of course the creatures were CGI so you know none of
them were hurt during filming and it was just a movie, but
that doesn’t mean in my spare time I want to sit and watch
that and think about what goes on in animal testing labs.

We haven’t visited the Redbox in a while, mostly because we



had seen many of the movies they had (we watch a lot of
movies!).  But Hubby ventured out last night and picked out
Cedar Rapids, a fun (a bit more vulgar than I usually like,
but interesting just the same) movie about insurance salesmen
starring Ed Helms (Andy Bernard from The Office; he’s also in
the Hangover movies).  It was a different kind of movie, and
we both enjoyed it.

That’s about it for now…  I just had the opportunity to sit
and blog for awhile – I MADE the opportunity, actually –
because I just HAD to today.  I’ve had this awful headache
that’s been lodged behind my left eye for a few days now, and
running  around  chasing  kids  again  was  just  too  much  for
today.  And I do need to sit more.  For someone in my
condition, I really think  I should be resting more, but the
nature  of  the  busyness  in  our  household  makes  it  an
impossibility.  I’m finding it quite a challenge to take good
care of myself, finding time to eat right to take care of my
anemia and gestational diabetes and all that stuff.  It’s just
too hard to put myself first when I have 4 little ones to take
care of and Hubby has his own full plate with work as well.  I
hate to complain about physical stuff, but I really need to
feel better soon.

Harry  Potter  Movie  —  no
spoilers
Yes, I can review this movie and give anything away.

The first point on this movie is that I feel it is the closest
to the written material of any of the movies. I just started
reading the book again and some of the lines said in the book
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were even use in the movies. I was very impressed that the
screen writers could do that well.

I also thought it was great that the same actors from the very
first show were still in their roles. From the time they were
young children until they became young adults these actors
have been the center of the movies. Now they can carry it.
These shows have always had an all star cast of fine actors.
From Richard Harris as the first Dumbledore, to Ralph Fiennes
as Lord Voldemort. These stars are now in more supporting
roles as the younger actors found their roles and made them
their own.

I was worried that splitting this story into two movies. While
I knew it would be necessary if the complete story would be
told.  The  other  books  have  bits  and  pieces  that  can  be
skipped. The last book has very little of that. It is far more
than a 2 to 3 hour movie can handle. Let me just say the split
was in the best possible spot.

So what else can I say without giving anything away? The Harry
Potter movie was a wonderful way to spend an afternoon. 2 and
1/2 hours of movie enjoyment. A good story, wonderful acting
and good ending. Now when does next one come out?

Is it summer?
Nice day today, even if it was a little humid. Played a little
Putt-Putt with my youngest. We need a little practice, neither
one of us broke par today. Hmm. I didn’t have my stealth
putter either. That may have been the difference.

Saw the A-Team today, so I will give you the rundown.
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If you liked the TV show, you should like this movie. I liked
the fact that the actors did not try to play the roll the same
as the TV actors, but they kept some of the signature lines.
This movie was exactly what I expected. Lots of things blowing
up and well designed plans. I just love it when a plan comes
together. Good movie for those of us feeling nostalgic over
old TV shows.

***** Minor spoiler ******
I did like the story line of this movie. I remember watching
the TV show and they always said they were fugitives “for
crimes they did not commit”, but never said how this top notch
team was framed. This story does it, and makes it believable.

Trying to write more
Here I am watching Julie and Julia and I decided that I needed
to do something to keep me blogging everyday. I am thinking
about blogging on the movies that I watch, but if anyone else
has any other ideas, I would like to hear them. Maybe if I had
multiple things to write about, I would be able to keep up
with this. I don’t do a lot of interesting things in my life
to write about everyday.

So hopefully I will be able to figure out something. Hope to
hear some suggestions soon!
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Not  a  review,  but  a
recommendation…
IRON MAN 2 — Let’s see…. Comic book movie? check. Cool FX?
check. Decent story line? check. Some humor? check. Believable
comic  book  action?  check.  Downey  plays  Stark  as  a  Jerk?
Check..  Bad  guys,  good  guys?  Check.  Cool  fights?  check.
Entertaining for me? Double check.

Ok, it had everything I wanted in a movie tonight. With most
comic book movies, I don’t really care if it follows the
storyline in any comic before. Heck, most of them have had
multiple dimensions, timelines, worlds anyway. What is one
more? When you go to one of these movies, you should know what
to expect. All you need to ask is if the story you just
watched was fun. That’s what comic books are all about, and
that is what movies based on comic books should be.

Iron Man 2 was fun. That’s it! No terrible acting that made me
remember it was a movie. No strange bad effects to ruin the
believability. The CGI was integrated into the live shots
well. 2 hours of escapism. Fun stuff.

Full review comes later with spoiler alerts but not here. Just
my recommendation. This is a movie I will go to the good
theater to see again. Maybe more than once. And then when it
comes out on home disk, it is coming home with me. Can anyone
say Marvel Comic Movie Marathon?
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I didn’t know that.
A few years ago a movie came out and was release to critical
defeat. As for myself I enjoyed the movie except for a few
minor problems. I found it to be an enjoyable waste of time
(just what I like in most movies).

The movie was The League of Extraordinary Gentlemen. One of
the biggest things that bothered me was the introduction of
Tom Sawyer into the movie. On top of that he was a Pinkerton
agent. I kept saying to myself, why bring in that character as
a detective. Didn’t make much sense to me. Of course Dorian
Grey wasn’t in the original comic either, but that didn’t
bother me as much.

Then I got my Nook! (Yep, another Nook post. Think I could get
money to write reviews for my Nook?) I just finished a short
story, from Mark Twain, that I never read or heard of before.
The story was called Tom Sawyer, Detective. While he was not a
Pinkerton agent, he did use observation to solve a crime. So
now after the years I’ve complained about Tom Sawyer being a
detective in that movie, I guess that following the path that
Twain left, it isn’t that far out into left field.

There is another story that I have yet to read about Mr Sawyer
and Mr. Finn called Tom Sawyer Abroad. Tom and Huck are on a
balloon expedition in Africa. I guess that allows the trip to
England for Tom anyway.

Just one question about the movie, if the film people actually
knew about these stories: Where was Huck? �
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Am I A Denzel Fan?
I’ve heard a lot of people say they are Denzel Washington
fans, and I didn’t really get it.  But then I watched Inside
Man, and  I enjoyed it.  I then saw Book of Eli in the
theaters, which I really liked a lot, and it’s become one of
my husband’s favorite movies of all time.

Last night we watched the 1998 movie Fallen, also starring
Denzel, and it was one of the best crime-thrillers I’ve seen
in a long time.  As usual with these types of movies, I
hesitate saying too much because I don’t want to ruin anything
for anyone.  Let’s just say that I highly recommend Fallen;
especially  if  you  like  the  genre;  especially  if  you  like
Denzel.  Always intriguing; at times it was genuinely creepy,
though never gory, and most importantly, it did not leave the
audience distracted with guessing possible twists – just a
good crime drama which left one waiting to see what unfolds
next.  John Goodman, James Gandolfini, and Donald Sutherland
all provide excellent performances rounding out the acting
roster.  At one point, there was an expression on Denzel
Washington’s  face  that  was  utterly  perfect  for  the
circumstance at hand, and that’s when I realized that I was
starting to become a fan of his acting.  If you would have
asked me before today who my favorite movie actor is, I would
have said Tom Hanks.  I loved Forrest Gump, Splash, League of
Their Own and Toy Story, and I thoroughly enjoyed a host of
other Hanks films: The Terminal, Castaway, and Big just to
name a few.  Hanks’ diversity, comedic abilities, and every-
man qualities make him fun to watch.  So after thinking about
all these great movies again, I guess I would still maintain
Tom Hanks as my favorite movie actor, but because I judge
movies more from a whole-picture perspective, Denzel’s films
are starting to catch my eye – he knows how to pick ’em!

I’ve seen Bone Collector (push-knob car locks have never been
the same), but it’s been a long time, and I don’t remember
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much about the movie except that I liked it (and those darn
push-knob car locks).  So now, being a Denzel Washington fan,
I will have to watch Bone Collector again.

So the point of this post is?  See Fallen – it’s good.  And we
have  SO  broken  the  stinker  movie  trend  around  here.  
Hallelujah!!   And  thank  you  Denzel!

Not about books
My youngest and I spent part of the weekend cataloging the
movies in the house. What do we have on DVD, VHS and Blu-Ray?
Not too many on blu-ray yet, but I’m sure in the coming months
there will be more movies I want to own.

I was thinking of this, because I never can remember if I own
a specific movie or not. I have a number of VHS that I did by
DVD replacements for. I’m wondering if there will be any that
I ‘NEED’ the Blu-Ray replacement for the DVD. I can’t see that
yet, but I do like the quality of the Blu-Ray. I guess I
enough of an audio-video geek that I can tell the difference,
even in cartoons.

Anyway after counting the movies, I have 400+ movies in my
collection. This collection started when the kids were small,
so in some cases the movies are 25+ years old. I’m surprised
those old VHS tapes still play. And with all of those movies,
I have seen all of them at least 1 time. Most of them at least
twice. Over 3/4 of those movies I’ve seen 3 times. And there
are others that I lost count of the number of times I’ve seen
them. Now of those movies, the rest of the family also so a
lot of them numerous times.

Interesting fact, if the movie was ‘full’ price, I know I’ve
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seen it more than 3 times. That only makes sense with the cost
of a movie and the cost of a rental. If I know I’m only going
to watch a movie once or twice, I like to rent them. If they
were bargain basement movies ($5.00 dollars or less), I may
only watch them once, but usually at least twice, it depends
on my mood.

So at an average of 2 hours per movie (give or take), it would
take at least 80 days (watching 8 hours of movies per day) to
make it through my collection. So back to books… Around the
movies in 80 days??? Should I make a wager to see if I can
watch all of them? Nah, there would be no time for books!

Ahhh the end of a long day
I got up early this morning when I didn’t have to. The dog
decide to bark at something, he usually sleeps in late. But I
got up and around, checked my email, the news and my blog. Not
much happened since last evening on the blog, so I went to get
some other things done. I come back in 1/2 hour and the site
is blocked. Good April Fools prank, but I couldn’t find the
back door. Oh well, I had things to do.

Laundry check, dishes check. Pick up daughter, oops she was
still in Fort Wayne. Check
Movie with friends Check. All told a very good evening.

Tomorrow I’ll may write about my new toy. But I may be busy
with it instead.
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I’m still working on it….
A semi-challenge was placed on this blog, for a movie quote
blog. It is a little more difficult than I thought at first.
Some of the first things that came to mind were quotes from
shows I have been in. Then some TV shows that I like, and
finally some movies.

So I was wondering how to handle that. I’m thinking I should
keep it to movies only, but there go some good TV quotes. And
then I have to make sure that the quotes I have from plays
I’ve been in are actually in their movie counterpart. Tough to
do. I will have to keep a list of all the movies that the
quotes have been in. And no partial phrase quotes. The quotes
should make up a complete sentence. And not a long ‘blog’
worthy quote from some movie. That would be cheating…

Can I do it?
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